We live AT 63 CARDIFF ROAD 4m from this monstrosity. 
Questio: I would like to know what involvement The Vale of Glamorgan had pre this planning application. There are detailed drawings of our house in schematic form as well as actual pictures that have been taken, without our  prior knowledge: -
Our concerns are based around
1. The tanker lorry reverses into this area from the main road. It has already  damaged the air/water system and the laundry service unit: I have pictures and this is from a paid/professional driver. I have other pictures of lorries parking in the same position (parallel with the boundary fence). If a vehicle were to hit this pole it is highly likely to fall into our garden or onto our house, damaging property and/or causing death. The entrance to the garage is extremely busy with vehicles passing easch other as they enter and exit the garage onto Cardiff road.
2. Our bedroom is directly adjacent to the garage. radio waves and noise will cause huge distress and anxiety. This will be an intrusion into our lives.  Our 5 year old daughter will spend 16hrs of her life every day within 4-8m of this monopole, How will this impact on her and our lives as we age?
3. We have at present 5 widows that face the garage, which will have views of this mono pole. We have an agreed extension with the Vale of Glamorgan which will mean 9  windows that will have views of this mono pole.
4. Noise and light pollution: Already we have continuous noise from the garage from 6am to 10pm: -
This comes from vehicles entering and exiting: Car wash system: Air/water system: New laundry wash and dry combo: Flood lights. These generally reduce as 10pm arrives but a monopole and base stations will have continuous 24hr noise and radiation extruding from them
5. Mobile phone use through call and text is not allowed in garages. This system will be sending and receiving millions of these actions.. The new laundry system apparently sends a text to tell the client that the washing is done
6. There are 2 schools that are within 600m of the garage. Do these schools know about this application and the possible effect on the children.

In a letter I received from Waldon it says that they have assessed other areas in Dinas Powys, which are unsuitable: There are lots of reasons why they could not put a monopole in these locations: many of these reasons also relate to us see below: -
a. Castle drive street works: Residential/windows: This is us
b. Elm grove bus stop: ----------------------------------: This is us
c. Murch road streetworks and elm grove streetworks: Width of base stations in relationship to moving vehicles: Extremely dangerous especially with tanker lorries full of petrol
d. Cardiff road traffic lights streetworks: Directly outside residential premises and they have overlooking windows: This is us
e. Dinas Powys library: Limited space
f. Network rail site: Please advise why my family and our property are less important than a railway line
I would suggest that this monopole installation should be placed on the council garages ground just off Cardiff road near the Dinas Powys train station on the road into dinas Powys village.

